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WASHINGTON, DC 20554

MEDIA BUREAU MAY 3 1 7%—}!3 ENGINEER: GARY A. LOEHRS
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Pacific Cascade Communications Corp.
1139 Hartnell Avenue
Redding, CA 96002-2113

Re: KNDZ(FM); McKinleyville, CA
Facility ID No. 89454
Pacific Cascade Communications Corp.
BMPED-20120323ACN

Dear Applicant:

This letter refers to the above-captioned application for a minor modification to construction
permit.

Pursuant to Section 17.4(a) of the Commission’s Rules,' any proposed construction of a new
antenna structure or proposed alteration of an existing antenna structure that requires notification
to the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) requires registration with the Commission prior to
construction or alteration. The application indicates that notification has been filed with the
FAA, but there has been no substantial progress toward obtaining the required registration
number. The original intent was to extend the height of the antenna structure which required re-
registration. Most recently, the applicant has indicated that it will not extend the tower height
and intends to mount the antenna on the existing structure.

Initially, on April 16, 2012, the staff requested status on antenna structure registration and
updates of progress or delays in securing tower registration. Follow-up, status requests were
made four more times requesting progress updates or an amendment providing antenna structure
registration or antenna height and structure overall height correction. On May 2, 2013 a status
request was made in addition to advising of this final opportunity to provide the requested
amendment to the application or face dismissal of the application for failure to prosecute.

However, as of the date of this letter, fourteen months have passed since the initial request and
the proposed tower has neither been re-registered nor have the amended heights on the existing
tower been received. Multiple status requests by the staff have failed to produce any action on
behalf of the applicant that would result in correction of the grantablility defects of the
application.

' 47 CFR § 17.4(a).



Therefore in light of the above, application BMPED-20120323ACN is unacceptable for filing
pursuant to 47 C.F.R. § 73.3568(a)(1) and is HEREBY DISMISSED for failure to prosecute.
This action is taken pursuant to 47 C.F.R. § 0.283.

Sincerely,

£ SV Lradte

Edna V. Prado
Supervisory Engineer
Audio Division
Media Bureau

cc: William Richard Green



